

INDIAN SCHOOL AL WADI AL KABIR P. O. Box 513, Code 117, Al Wadi Al Kabir Sultanate of Oman www.iswkoman.com

Ref: ISWK/2022-23/GEN/44

13th November 2022

CIRCULAR TO PARENTS (Classes III, IV & V)

Dear Parents,

(SUB: ANNUAL ATHLETIC MEET & DRILL DISPLAY 2022-2023)

We are pleased to inform you that the Annual Athletic Meet and Drill Display for the students of Classes III, IV and V will be held on Thursday, 17th of November, 2022 at 5.00 p.m. on the PRIMARY SCHOOL GROUND.

All children of the above-mentioned classes should report to the PRIMARY SCHOOL BUILDING and be in the classes allotted to them by 3:45 p.m.

Class III	Room No. (1st Floor)	Class IV	Room No. (2nd Floor)	Class V	Room No. (3rd Floor)
Α	106	Α	206	A	306
В	107	В	205	В	305
C	108	С	207	С	307
D	110	D	208	D	308
E	111	E	211	Е	309
F	113	F	212	F	311
G	114	G	213	G	310
Н	115	Н	214	Н	312
I	116	I	215	I	313
J	117	J	216	J. Milane J.	
K	118				

YOU ARE CORDIALLY INVITED TO ATTEND THE PROGRAMME. Your children and their teachers will look forward to your presence. Please be seated by 4.15 p.m. to enable us to conduct the programme smoothly. You are also requested to observe the following points:

- > Children of Class III should wear the regular PE uniform and be in white socks and black shoes.
- > Children of Class IV should wear a white T-shirt, the regular PE track pant, white socks and black shoes.
- > Children of Class V should wear the regular PE uniform and be in white socks and black shoes.
- > Children taking part in special events other than the drill display need to follow the instructions given by the teacher concerned of that event (March Past, athletic events, yoga drill and aerobics drill).
- Children may carry with them dry snacks and a bottle of water.
- > Participants should not be taken from the field after the item is over. They will be looked after by their teachers and led to the classrooms as assigned above. Parents are requested to take their wards from the assigned classrooms, after the end of the day's programme.
- Please note, dispersal from the classroom after the programme is to take place from the rear end of the Primary building (canteen end). This will ensure a smooth flow for all. Your sincere cooperation will be appreciated.
- We request you to park your vehicle keeping in mind that no entrance or gate of residential buildings around the school is blocked. Please ensure inconvenience is not caused to residents residing close to the school.
- The programme is expected to take 2 hours. Please make transport arrangements to take your child home immediately after the programme. You are requested to wait till the programme is over and encourage the students.

In preparation for the programme, there will be no school in the morning for Classes III to V on Thursday the 17th of November, 2022.

With warm regards,

D. N. Rao Principal